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Dyddiad / Date: 21 September 2023 

 

Dear Deputy Minister 
 
I am writing to formally put on record the concerns of our Subject Overview and Scrutiny 
Committee 2 which met on 18 September 2023 to consider the Director of Social Services 
Annual Report. 
 
During discussions, the Committee was extremely concerned about the fragility of the 
workforce in the Social Services Directorate and the significant risk that this presents to the 
safeguarding of children and adults.  
 
The Committee has been increasingly concerned about the challenges of recruitment and 
retention of Social Workers and Social Care staff, exacerbated by the lack of standardised 
Welsh National pay, terms and conditions and Bridgend’s location along the M4 corridor with 
the potential to allow other competing local authorities to ‘poach’ staff and possible new 
recruits.  
 
Whilst the Committee understand that all Welsh local authorities have signed a Memorandum 
of Understanding limiting the level of payment to agency staff, this is not legally enforceable 
and does not apply to non-agency workers.  
 

I understand that the Deputy Leader and Cabinet Member for Social Services and Health and 
the Cwm Taf Morgannwg Regional Partnership Board have also expressed a need for Welsh 
National agreed terms and conditions in order to stabilise the market and to close the disparity 
between Local Government and Health colleagues. 
 

The Committee has also had sight of Bridgend County Borough Council’s response to the 
Welsh Government consultation, Rebalancing Care and Support Programme, and would 
support the representations made therein.  
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The Committee requests that due consideration be given to the above and look forward to your 
response by return. 
 
Yours sincerely,  

 
 
 
 

Y Cyng / Councillor Freya Bletsoe  
Cadeirydd y Pwyllgor Trosolwg a Chraffu Pwnc (Gwasanaethau Cymdeithasol) / Chair of 
Subject Overview and Scrutiny Committee 2 (Social Services) 


